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Supporting Pennsylvanians with developmental disabilities and their families to achieve greater 

independence, choice, and opportunity in their lives. 

MyPBC Data Submission Portal Now Available 
ODP Announcement 25-090 

AUDIENCE: 

All interested parties 

PURPOSE: 

The purpose of this communication is to announce that the Supports Coordination 

Organization (SCO) data submission portal for Performance Based Contracting (PBC) is 

now available. 

DISCUSSION: 

The Office of Developmental Programs (ODP) will begin accepting data from SCOs for 

PBC on October 1, 2025. All SCOs must complete their PBC submissions, and, if desired, 

provide information to be considered for Pay for Performance (P4P) initiatives, via the 

MyPBC Data Submission Portal. The Portal will be available until November 1, 2025, at 

11:59 PM. Identified SCO Business Partner users will receive an email with directions for 

accessing the MyPBC Portal for their data submissions. 

CONTACT: 

Please send any questions regarding Performance-Based Contracting to RA-

PWODPPBC@pa.gov. 
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